
 

 

Seven-Person Football Mechanics 
Last fall, the MHSAA used seven-person football officiating crews at the 
Semifinal and Final levels of our tournament for the very first time. 
These larger crews replaced the traditional five-person crews in the 24 
most important games of the football season.   

Seven-person crews, which for many years were the size of NCAA and 
NFL crews, provide for much better coverage in the passing and 
running games with all of the spread offenses and wide-open attacks 
that have become commonplace with football in the year 2015 and 
beyond.   

By adding the two extra officials on each deep sideline, coaches have 
now two officials to communicate with on each sideline to answer 
questions and address concerns. 
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"Be The Referee" is a series of one-minute messages designed to 
help educate people on the rules of different sports, to help them 
better understand the art of officiating, and to recruit officials.  "Be 
The Referee" features MHSAA Assistant Director Mark Uyl's 
insights on officiating.  


